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Fedor, Texas 

September 23, 1937 

 

Esteemed Volksblatt! 

 So I will try to see whether I can send 

something in to the Volksblatt again. There is not 

much that I can report. Everybody knows that it is 

dry and that we still have had no rain. 

 Regarding the health conditions, as far as I 

know, they are good. As it was said, Mr. John 

Fischer is in the way to recovery, which we are 

happy to wish him, for he has been very sick for 

so long. 

 Today we did not have a worship service 

since Pastor Michalk was preaching for a Mission 

Fest at another place. 

 Yesterday afternoon, Saturday, we had a 

real fall day. There was a light norther and the sky 

was covered with clouds, and everybody was 

already happy that we might get some rain. A few 

drops fell, otherwise we got nothing but a lot of 

dust. So the people in Giddings for their Mission 

Fest should have a very pleasant day, since it was 

not so hot. 

 Last Friday, Mr. and Mrs. Hugo Melde 

(our son) came from Bishop to LaGrange and 

stayed at Mr. August Fischers overnight. The next 

day, they came to Giddings and stayed for the day 

at daughter Adela, and in the evening they came 

here to us. But we had already met together at 

Giddings. They stayed here for several days with 

relatives. 

 Miss Meta Benovsky from Bishop and 

Elinora Faske, daughter of Mr. Willie Faske, who 

likewise lives in Bishop, came and have been here 

at relatives for a week in Fedor and Manheim. 

They are thinking of going to Houston the middle 

of this week, and then from there, at the end of the 

week, return home to Bishop. 

 Also both of us (my husband and I) besides 

our daughter, Mrs. Adele Jatzlau and Junior from 

Giddings, as well as our granddaughter Dorothy 

Moerbe made a short trip to Houston and visited 

our children, son Richard and son-in-law Albert 

Pratho. After that, we came back on Monday. The 

following Monday, we made a short side trip to 

Thorndale to visit my sister, Mrs. Lena Wuensche, 

who had returned from the hospital in Taylor. She 

was getting better, and we hope that she will 

continue to do so, that she would again be well. 

Our daughter-in-law Mrs. Herman Zschech was 

also with us. 

 The 4 young men from here who, on July 

18, had gone to Louisiana with a supervisor from 

an oil company, are still working there in 

Hemschill, Texas on the Louisiana border. But 

they were here at home for 10 days, since they had 

been laid off that long due to a delay in working 

materials, which was unusual. They returned again 

to their work on September 9. 

 So I will close since I have to stop.  

 With greetings to the readers.  

    Mrs. Chas. Melde 

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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